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 Al-Ihsan Charity Organization honors Al Ain University as a
supporter of the 'Ramadan Aman’ campaign

The Al-Ihsan Charity Organization honored Al Ain University as a supporter of the "Ramadan
Aman 2023" campaign during an appreciation ceremony for all contributors. The event was
attended by His Excellency Sheikh Mohammed bin Ali bin Rashid Al Nuaimi, the Chairman of
the Board of Directors of the Al-Ihsan Charitable Organization, and Sheikh Rashid bin
Mohammed bin Ali bin Rashid Al Nuaimi, the General Manager of the organization, at the Ajman
Saray Hotel.

Representing the university were Dr. Enas Abu Lebdeh, Dr. Sherin Abu Shamoun, and Dr.
Jihan Musa from the College of Education, Humanities, and Social Sciences.

Al Ain University is considered one of the supporting entities for the annual ‘Ramadan Aman’
campaign, which aims to reduce traffic accidents and speeding. This is achieved by distributing
Iftar meals to drivers before the Maghrib prayer at traffic intersections.



The university's participation in this campaign annually reflects its commitment to promoting
charitable work, instilling values of goodness, spreading a culture of volunteerism, and
enhancing social and humanitarian engagement with various segments of society.
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